UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE
Economics and Statistics Administration
U.S. Census Bureau

Washington, DC 20233-0001

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

Mr. Jeff Hadland

Economist

Alaska Dept. of Labor & Workforce Development
1111 West 8th Street, Room 301

Juneau, AK 99801

Dear Mr.Hadland:

As part of Phase 2: the Voting District/Block Boundary Suggestion Project (VID/BBSP)
of the Census Redistricting Data Program, the Census Redistricting Data Office is
providing to you the following:

1. Version 4. 4 of the MAF/TIGER Partnership Software, which includes a Census
2000/current block equivalency file import function.

2. Spatial data for all counties or equwalents In your state (including your initial
county).

3. Updated procedures to assist you in your task.

During your work with the initial county, we discovered that some counties contained
distorted line features. The Census Bureau took steps to improve the alignment of these

counties, but unfortunately, the fix could not be completed in time to be included in this
data delivery.

All the counties in your state are included in this inventory. The Census Bureau will
redeliver these counties to you no later than mid-February 2009 and will extend your
completion time to May 1, 2009. Please keep in mind that the county files included in
this delivery may not all be unusable for defining your must-holds and precinct plans.
We request that you review all the counties delivered in this mail out and complete as
many as possible within 120 days. Please provide these to the regional office staff on a
flow basis. Remember not to add additional line features that are not required as VTD
boundaries or must holds. We also request that you return only one version of each
county, with the exception of your initial county, which you may resubmit, if you believe
it was previously submitted incompletely and/or inaccurately. Please report which
version of the data you are submitting for each county.

If you have any questions regarding these instructions or wish to receive additional
training, please contact my office at 301-763-4039 or your regional office geographer.
Please see the contact information in Enclosure 1.

Sincerely,

Cathy McCully, Chlef

2010 Census Redistricting Data Ofﬁce
U.S. Census Bureau

Enclosure

USCENSUSBUREAU

Helping You Make informed Decisions WwWWw.Ccensus.gov
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Installing the MAF/TIGER Partnership Software (MTPS) and the accompanying data
will delete any previous MTPS data installations and any work you have already
completed, regardless of Census program (BA.S, LUCA, SDRP, RDP, etc.).

To avoid this, it is recommended that the installation of these materials be done on
- separate computers or the data should be installed into different folders,

~ To install the data into different folders:

a.) Before beginning the installation, navigate to the C:\M'TPSData folder.

b.) Rename the folder using the program initials so you can easily identify it later.
(e.g. C:\MTPSData: LUCA or C:\MTPSData_SDRP)

¢.) Proceed with the installation. When the installation is complete you will again have
a folder titled C:\MTPSData but it will now contain your redistricting data.

d.) If you need to switch back to one of these other programs, first rename the
C:\MTPSData folder to C:\MTPSData_RDP or another memorable name)

e.) Rename the program’s folder that you want to use to C:\MTPSData.

f.) Now, launching the software will open that dataset.



~ Important information about updating streets as part of
2010 Census Geographic Area Programs

The Census Bureau has spent the last 6 years improving the spatial accuracy of the roads in our
MAFITIGER system (Master Address File/T opologically Integrated Geographic Encoding and
Referencing system). Many of you have heard the Census Bureau staff talk about this work. Many

organizations throughout the country who maintain geographic information in digital form have
worked with us on this project.

This notice is to inform you that at this point, the Census Bureau is moving forward with our 2010
Census field canvassing and collection activities, This means that we are no longer processing
widespread spafial corrections to our strest network. What is critical for the success of the 2010
census data tabulation is the location of roads relative to the tabulation enfity boundary. As long as
the road is within the correct entity, the population zind housing will be properly reported. The
guidefines below explain what we can accept as part of our geographic area delineation programs
(including the Redistricting Data Program-Phass 2, the Participant Statistical Areas Program, and
the Tribal Statistical Areas Program.) This document supplements the detailed criteria and
guidelines provided for each of these programs.

It is critical that participants understand that the programs offered to review and defineate
boundaries are not intended for street feature update- except where a boundary follows a road (or
other visible feature such as a stream) and the road is not reflected in our file. For this reason the

Census Bureau can not accept street (or other) feature updates that do not follow the guidelines
below.

Street Update Do's and Don'ts

* Ifaroad is missing and it forms the boundary for the area you are defining, add the road
and provide the name.

* I you can not correctly delineate the boundary for an entity you are updating because the
feature you need fo follow is incorrectly located, mislabeled or distorted in the Census
Bureau's file, we request that you put the boundary on the problematic feature in our file.
This will establish for us what feature you want the boundary to follow. In addition, we
request that you report the problem area to the Census Bureau ({through your regional
office contact) by sending information describing the incorrect feature including the TIGER
Line Identifier (TLID) and the specific entity boundary affected. This can be done using

email with information to describe the problem such as an image file, PDF or other medium
showing the appropriate correction,

* Do not realign street features by merging your roads into our spatial file and flagging your
roads as adds and our roads as deletes,

Do not add streets that are missing for an entire housing development (add only strests
that are needed to form a boundary). Also, do not delete streets. We will be adding new or
missing streets, and deleting streets that do not exist, during our address canvassing
operation which will occur in the spring and early summer of 2009. We recommend that
you flag these street differences in your geographic information system'’s file. The Census
Bureau will provide verification materials for each project that will show the results of
address canvassing. If streets are still missing at that time, we wil accept these as adds.

The Census Bureau staff will contact you if they require more information or have questions about
feature updates submitted as part of our 2010 geographic programs.
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